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Los Angeies Potice 
Win First Round in Bruta!ity Cases
By P. Lane

"GUILTY," was the verdict 
rendered against all defen
dants but one arrested in the 
Black Cat bar in Los Angeles 
on New Years Eve, 1967.

Most of the defendants were 
charged under Penal Code 647 
(a) prohibiting lewd conduct. 
Some defendants were alleged
ly observed kissing one an
other at the stroke of mid
night on New Years Eve. The 
Los Angeles jury found this 
unusual behavior to be lewd 
conduct under the meaning of 
the statute. The fact that it 
was New Years Eve and that 
millions of men around the 
world kissed and embraced on 
New Years did not move these 
solid citizens.

The defendants along with 
several supporting witnesses, 
had testified that police in 
plainclothes failed to iden= 
tify themselves; tore two of 
the defendants (bartenders) 
across the bar onto the floor 
landing them on their faces; 
and beat and injured several 
defendants as well as other 
persons who were never arres
ted. The court sustained 
prosecution's objections as 
to the relevancy of this tes
timony.

Officer Richard Stanton 
testified under oath as to 
his activities on that night. 
!!e broke down, when on def
ense demand, he submitted 
what alleged to be his offic
ial written report of the 
evening. The report he sub
mitted was signed by another 
officer. Stanton's own writ
ten report, was dated 12 days 
later. It bore no/resemblance 
to his testimony.

The police claimed that 
they had been attacked and 
beaten. Officer Michael But 
ler appeared in court wear
ing a plaster cast on his arm 
during the trial. He rem
oved the cast as soon as the 
jurv was locked up and was 
seen by many witnesses open
ing doors and drinking coffee 
in the courthouse cafeteria 
five minutes later with his 
allegedly broken arm.

Butler represents the arro
gant insolence characteristic 
of the Los Angeles police. 
His mockery of the court and 
his blatant trickery of the 
jurors insults our American 
traditions. The glaring con
tradictions and the gross in
consistencies of the various 
officers testimony stands as 
clear evidence of the will
ingness of these police to 
commit perjury. How could 
that jury feel safe with such 
men in positions of author
ity? When will one of them be 
the victim of perjured pol
ice testimony?
Many members of the homo- 

phile community were present 
at this particular trial 
which began Jan. 26. Unfor
tunately many of them wore 
flamboyant clothing and ex
hibited mannerisms and speech 
offensive to some, during re
cesses in full view of the 
jury. Although the jury was 
carefully selected and given 
cautionary instructions, it 
was felt by members of the 
bar, — that^the behavior of 
some of theS^wtrtators may 
have adversely infT^&n&adthe 
jury. The one defendant who-, 
was acquitted had a girl in 
the courtroom at all times 
and during recesses kissed 
and petted with her.

It is hoped that in the tu= 
ture,spectators will be aware 
of the seriousness of the 
proceedings, dress conserva
tively, and conduct themselv
es accordingly. This writer 
has been advised by two of 
the new attorneys that spect
ators will be barred from the 
courtroom in future proceed
ings. Hopefully such measures 
will not be necessary.

Your reporter interviewed 
Mr. Herbert Selwyn, Los Ang
eles attorney, who is ap
pealing the convictions for 
most of the defendants in
volved in the Black Cat case. 
One of his arguments will be 
based on the equal protection 
of the U.S. Constitution. 
Apparently, there is a Calif
ornia case wherin two women,

charged with lewd conduct for 
kissing one another in a pub
lic place, were acquited by 
the court. The equal pro
tection clause should provide 
the same immunity for two 
men. Other arguments will be 
presented hopefully including 
theories suggested by this 
writer and other members of 
the bar.

Mr. Selwyn has. indicated 
his determination and stated 
that if he fails in the 
superior court, he will cer
tify the case to the district 
court of appeals or initiate 
a habeas corpus proceeding 
and at last resort present 
the case for certiorari to 
the U.S. Supreme Court.
Mr. Robert Haas, the bar

tender from the New Paces 
bar, who was so severely 
beaten on New Years Fve that 
his spleen was ruptured and 
had to be removed, remained 
in critical condition for 
several days. He has since 
recovered and.is being charg
ed with felonious assault of 
an officer.

Your reporter attended an 
interview with Mr. Haas in 
the offices of Mr. Steven 
Solomon of Santa Monica, Mr. 
Haas's attorney. Also pre
sent at the interview was Mr. 
William Moran, Manager of the 
New Faces bar.

Mr. Moran was the gentleman 
your reporter flew up to San 
Francisco to address the SIP 
membership meeting on Feb. 15 
1967. Those of you pres
ent that night were appalled 
at the shocking act of brut
ality described by Mr. Moran. 
He indicated to you that a 
policeman in plainclothes hit 
him without identifying him
self as a policeman when he, 
Bill Moran asked, "What's go
ing on?" Bill had just seen 
the bar owner, Mrs. Lee Roy 
struck twice and knocked to 
the ground by the plain- 
clothesman. Bill Moran then 
stated that he asked the 
plainclothesman for identi
fication and the officer pul
led out a gun saying, "This

Continued on Page 22
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BY PERRY GEORGE

S!R SK!ERS

I was very pleased by the 
response to my Interest Sheet 
which I had distributed at 
the Open Meeting. There will 
definitely be two new small 
activities groups. The Ball
room Dancing group will be 
meeting in the Community 
Center every Monday at 8 p.m. 
There will be instructors, 
headed by John De Leon, to 
teach. Even if you have not 
submitted an interest sheet 
and are interested in learn
ing how to dance, get your 
feet (and body) to the group 
meet ing.

Considerable interest has 
also been shown in forming a 
Bridge group that will meet- 
under the Temporary Chairman
ship of Charles Adams on Sun
day evenings starting March 
5th at 7:30 p.m. at the Cen
ter. Anyone interested may 
show up.

Word has reached me from 
our hiking group saying any 
interested in a well-rounded 
day on the trails should drag 
it out of the sack early.They 
will meet at 8 a.m. on March 
5th at Oak and Van Ness (near 
Market). They'll trapse from 
Fairfaz; visiting babbling 
brooks and lovely lakes. Call 
SIR for more information.

For those who like their 
hiking a bit less strenuous, 
there will be a hike Sunday, 
March 19th. This group will 
meet at Market and Van Ness. 
For more information call 
Paul at 346-0167.

As a general reminder, In
terest sheets are available / 
in the office. Stop in anty 
fill one out and I'll do what 
I can to guide you into your 
group choice.

Meettnys /*or 5JF hustness are 
on the ^ t r s t  i/ednes<iay <?y* 
every month an^f are /*or mem
bers /Veg't meettntys are 
March Z anti /iprtZ  5.

The confetti in the louge 
was almost as abundant as the 
snow on the slopes when the 
SIR Skiers celebrated Mardi 
Gras at Heavenly Valley!

Beautiful Christiani Lodge 
was the focal point for the 
festive three day weekend and 
it may never be the same. It 
was a tribute to the stamina 
of the skiers that they found 
time for skiing between 
brunches on the slopes, cock
tail parties, gala dinners 
and costume balls.

The weather was ideal and 
everyone got sun tanned while 
enjoying the many delights of 
skiing.

Several new skiers joined 
the group for the festivities 
and three beginners learned 
the basic technique of ski 
control.

Many new friends were made 
during the weekend and all 
agreed that the event should 
be an annual affair. 
"^Speaking of annual affairs, 
the Second Annual Spring Fes
tival will be anhouRred^ in 
the next issue of VECTOR^

The next SIR Skiers weekend 
will be on March 4th and 5th 
at Sugal Bowl and another is 
planned for March 18th and 
19th. The location for the 
second weekend will be de
cided at a meeting on March 
7th at 8 p.m. Interested 
parties phone 673-6390 or 
863-8935.

§ki Heii:

USED CARS

NEW FORDS

M Y SANCTS
TOWNE FORD SALES
]A01 EL C A M IN O  REAL 

REDWOOD CITY 

TEL: 366-5744

UNtCOHN ASSOCtATES
hayes street san francisco 

- - LNicorn 1-7484

s c o t t
COMMERCIAL. PR!NT!NG 
F)NE ARTS

t r a c y

437 SttMt
THE MOST COMPLETE RESTA URA N T  AND CATERtNG SERVtCE
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Biackstone Meets 
the Discussion Group

Bowling, an art group, 
skiing, a coin group, and 
similar functions come under 
the SIR Small Activities 
Committee banner.

This series of articles 
will explore one such activ
ity each month. This month: 
the Friday Night Discussion 
group.

Officer Elliot Biackstone 
of the Police Community Re
lations Unit was a recent 
guest speaker. A packed 
house listened attentively 
and took part in a lively 
question period.

Biackstone has been on the 
force for 18 years; the last 
two on the Unit. He is one 
of the five officers working 
directly in community rela
tions for the city wide pov
erty program. Marrded, he 
commutes from his Marin home 
to his duty working with min
ority groups aOd a course he 
is taking at UC Extension on 
"Legal Control of Sex Actiy^- 
ity." His humane concern for 
the problems of the homophile 
and the "hippie" has got him 
into "how water" more than 
once but he continues in his 
determination to bring great
er understanding between the 
policeman and the minorities.

The officer explained that 
16 uniformed officers have 
been assigned to assist the- 
13 man full-time Commun-- 
ity Relations Unit. They 
work on a part-time basis and 
are directly under stations 
captains. It was felt that 
since the regular Unit men 
wear plain clothes the addi
tion of uniformed men would 
help build more respect for 
the uniform itself. The suc
cess of this new plan is yet 
to be determined.

Some of the problems the 
officer faces is the fact 
that some homophiles commit 
sexual acts in public places 
and a few get into trouble 
because of an indiscriminate 
choice of sex partners. 
Biackstone stressed that he

wished that something could 
be done for the homophile 
masochist who feels guilt and 
places himself in dangerous 
situations because he uncon
sciously wants to be appre
hended, thus "punished."

In answer to a variety of 
questions, the officer said 
that 95% of the police appli
cants are rejected and that 
of the remaining 5% it can 
not be assured that each man 
will act sympathetically all 
of the time in all situations 
involving the homophile.

SIR was called "the most 
recognized and responsible 
homophile organization" by 
Biackstone. He said it is 
unfortunate that the homo
phile community is not more 
aware that "more bad things 
happen to the homophile than 
to the "straight" guy because 
of the homophile's indescre- 
tion. Self-policing was
urged and a revival of the 
Red Alert Warning campaign 
by SIR would be welcome.

Elliot Bla&kstntie concluded 
by commenting thathumopjiiles 
should realize that 
"straight" men think that 
homophiles are not "real men" 
and are both effeminate and 
irresponsible. This results 
in the "straight" male's im
mediate negative reaction to 
the homophile because he is a 
threat to such a man's sense 
of masculinity. SIR, the 
officer believes, should help 
convince the broader commun
ity that homophiles can be 
responsible and mature.

The Conversation Group 
brings up to fifty people 
together in a private home 
each Friday night to discuss 
such topics as: leading a 
double life, the politics and 
future of SIR, Lust and Love, 
legal problems of the homo
sexual, and sexual fantasy. 
The location of the sessions 
and the weeks' topic can be 
obtained from the SIR Center 
secretary.

Next month: The Art Croup.

OFFiCER ELLtOT BLACKSTONE

New Ptays 
Are Set by 
the 
Production 
Group

On February 9th, the Pro- 
*H&&^ion Committee, under its 
new cTtairman, Larry Salvini, 
selected Stephen M. Matthew 
to supervise the program of 
three one act plays to be 
produced in the early summer.

The plays are, Fumed Oak, 
by Noel Coward, The Final 
Dress Rehearsal by Jack 
Frakes, and a drama, The Last 
Mile by John Wexley.

Mr. Matthews, who was busi
ness manager for the Daniel 
de Cordoba Ballet Espagnole, 
has worked with the Washing
ton, D.C. Theatre Club, and 
has done work off-Broadway in 
New York City.

The directors for the plays 
will be announced on March 
15th, and auditions will be 
held on Sunday, March 26th 
for The Final Dress Rehear- 
snl, the 27th for Fumed Oak 
and on the 28th for The Last 
Mile. On Friday, March 31, 
the casts will be announced.
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DORR JONES is Our Man On The Go
By Larry Carlson

The newly elected president 
of SIR, Dorr Jones, is not a 
man who sits back watching 
the world go by. Having had 
the privilege of interviewing 
Mr. Jones, this writer knows 
that Dorr is a "man-on-the- 
go," for in addition to his 
presidency of SIR, he has for 
the past twelve years served 
and worked actively 
with many other homo- 
phile groups. He was 
formerly Chairman of 
the New York Area Coun
cil of the Mattachine 
Society, and in connec
tion with the council 
on Religion and the Ho
mosexual he has spoken 
at conferences of the 
United Church of
Christ, Episcopal and 
Lutheran churches and 
Merritt College in Oak
land. He was a found
ing member and cur
rently serves on the 
Board of Directors of 
Citizens Alert, and is 
the treasurer of the 
Tenderloin Committee,
Inc. Dorr has also 
supported the Sexual 
Freedom League and the 
Committee for Free 
Beaches, in addition to 
holding memberships in 
the Association for Re
sponsible Citizenship 
( Sacramento ), the
Albany Trust (London, 
England), The American 
Civil Liberties Union 
and the American Friends Ser
vice Committee, a Quaker or- 
ganizat ion,

Dorr Jones helped in estab
lishing the SIR Community/ 
Services Committee. He play-' 
ed an active part in the pro
test against exclusion of 
homosexuals from the Armed 
Forces held last May at the 
University of California Cam
pus at Berkeley and the Fed
eral building in San Francis
co. Dorr was an elected del
egate to the National Homo- 
phile Planning Conference 
last August, and recently 
traveled to Los Angeles with 
officers of the San Francis

co Tavern Guild to investig
ate police brutality in sev
eral bars on New Year's Bve. 
He attended the January sem
inar on Police Community Rel
ations at the University of 
San Francisco and has high 
praise for the work this unit 
is doing.

This wide list of activ

ities would be enough for 
three men, but by no means is 
a complete account of Dorr 
Jones' interests. In addit
ion to his continuing work 
in behalf of these homophile 
groups, Dorr holds member
ships and serves on boards of 
directors in several other 
clubs and committees of civic 
interest, associations for 
the arts and historical soc
ieties .
A Gerontologist by profess

ion, Mr. Jones is executive 
director of a foundation for 
the elderly and is a member 
of nine other professional 
organizations in this field.

He maintains an office in 
fashionable Jackson Square 
and an historic Russian Hill 
estate consisting of a ten- 
room residence and gardens. 
Dorr is a descendant of a 
pioneer Michigan family. His 
early years were spent in 
that state, where he attended 
a private college, earning a 

Bachelor of Arts degree 
in Sociology. He con
tinued a close rela
tionship with the 

'  ̂ school and is past 
president of his alma 
mater's alumni associa
tion for Northern Cal
ifornia. Leaving Mich
igan in 1956, Dorr re
sided in New York City 
before coming to San 
Francisco in 1959. He 
completed eight years 
in business in the home 
furnishings field prior 
to his work in social 
services.

Dorr is indeed a pa
tron of the arts and 
attends exhibits, con
certs and the theatre 
whenever time permits. 
He is particularly in
terested in history, 
"otographing old
^M4ng.s, gardening 

and traveling. During
1966, he made trips to 
Detroit, Chicago, New

detroit, Chicago, New 
York and Mexico City, 
with relaxation on 
weekends and holidays 

at Big Sur, where he is 
a member of the Esalen Insti
tute.

Dorr is by heritage a mem
ber of "The Establishment," 
but is certainly not conserv
ative in his thinking or in 
his constant defense of human 
rights. He is well known in 
the Negro Community and once 
worked for a Negro-Spanish 
newspaper. His views on pol
itics and religion are liber
al, and he is firm in his 
stand against war and capital 
punishment. He worked for

Continued on Page 23
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NOTICE OF CONSTITUTIONAL 
CHANGE

The following resolutions 
have been presented to the 
Secretary. In accordance 
with the Constitution, notice 
is hereby given that these 
resolutions shall be voted 
upon at the Closed Membership 
Meeting of April 1967.

RESOLUTION # 1
Resolved that the Membership 
Chairman be authorized to ap
prove persons handling the 
Membership Lists without the 
Board approval of each name.

RESOLUTION % .1
Section 1: Initiation of the 
recall of a member of the 
Board of Directors or of an 
Officer of the Corporation, 
shall be by a petition signed 
by 5 % of the entire voting 
membership, such petition 
specifying reasons for re
call. Recall shall require 
2/3 of the Members present at 
the Closed Membership meeting 
during which the Detition is

considered, providing a 
quorum has been established. 
Section 2: Notification of a 
petition for recall of a Mem
ber of the Board of Directors 
or of an Officer of the Cor
poration shall be sent to the 
entire voting Membership in 
a special mailing; such spe
cial mailing to be automatic 
within one week upon receipt 
of the Recall Petition and to 
be the responsibility of the 
Secretary of the Corporation. 
In the case of the recall of 
the Secretary, the responsi
bility will be that of the 
Chairman of the Membership 
Committee.
Section 3* This shall super- 
ceed any portion or portions 
of the Constitution which 
are in conflict.

RESOLUTION 3? 3
Resolved uhat a Life Member
ship be granted to all re
tiring Presidents who have 
server! at least one complete 
term of office. This is to 
start with our past presi
dent, William E. Beardemphl.

Open
Meeting

Officer Richard Hongis+o of 
the Community Relations Unit 
of the S.F. Police Department 
will speak and answer ques
tions at the March 15 Open 
Meeting.

Hongisto has been attached 
to this unit for less than 
one month and he is directly 
assigned to work with the ho-

mittee is sponsoring this 
event and urges all members 
and friends to attend.

j o i n

A /; ̂  n//
between 8th & 9th Aves 66! 4) !3

FOR YOUNGER MEN EXCLUSiVELY 

OPEN 24 HOURS

2402 1st AVENUE AT BATTERY 
SEATTLE W ASH .
MA 3-9338
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PETS - ACCESSORtES - GROOM!NG
Phone; 861-2151 

579 CastroStreet-SanFrancisco94114

C.W. Moody

OPEN ALL DAY SUNDAY ONLY

1334 Franktirt Street 

771-6332

Homosexuais Are Sick?
< Sussmnd'srecentTV 

program entitle! 'Homosexual
ity -A Siclcness or Not" seems 
to iiave attswered the question 
strongly in the affirmative, 

j, ilomosexttals are sick - sick 
of hearinn uninformed, seif- 
appointe.l authorities airing 
their personal prejudices and 
distortions as facts. A
large and concerned group of 
SIH members took time from 
more important activities to 
watch a program that soon 
took on the appearance of an 
old fashioned melodrama. In 
no time at all fiur audience 
found itself cheering the 
hero (Dick L<'itch, president 
of the New York Mattachine 
Society) and hissing the vil
lains (two psychiatrists who 
cl. <ed among other things to

sexuais'i<'rr''!.<.'t!ai.ri.'odi.es 
arc uio tense, thpjr bodies 
too rigid"). Among the "tany

servations from the studio 
audience one question stood 
out. V̂ere the doctors on 
the panel claiming that homo
sexuals were sick because 
they were selling treatments 
and 'cores' at 325 per hour? 
The doctors chose to discuss 
the subject on a higher; TnorV' 
scientific plane however with 
one of them introducing into 
the discussion a recent maga
zine article called, "Fan Jag 
on the Boob Tube." The
Mattachine president respond
ed even to that with the 
poise and gentleness that had 
characterised his whole ap- 
pearanceontheprogram. Mr. 
Susskind is to be conmended 
for having^,this ong standing 
question answered for us 
.Possibly, on a future program 
he m^v consider asking th<' 
sann^/guesiion of psychiatrv.

(reJeric!<
DtSPLAYS

1235 GREEN STREET
^ 0 SANFF.ANC.SCO

tn t!lC? wcekKi^ON-TV

presented an hour long pro
gram on another favorite sub
ject - V.D. This locally 
produced program stressed the 
universality of venereal pro 
biems and the non-judge
mental sincerity of the 
clinic at 33 Hunt Street. 
Briefly, it showed .fimAsh 
an-! 'ohn Harper going about 
their clinical business 
SI !'-- fjrst n'f^sideni, .̂ill 
Beard(?mp!il, in tlic outer 
!tallway of the SIR Community 
Center. Bill stressed the 
fact that the l^mophile com- 
nunity was actively support
ing the clinic's efiorts. !!e 
illustrated this point with 
matches, buttons and posters 
pusiiing the 'Cnecl^-33" pro
gram that has been frequently 
used in the gay community. 
The bulk of the progratn was 
aimed at ttieliigh school stu
dent. It was unfortunate 
that^it had to*come on the 
air as late as^t^did^.

CBS SPECIAL - MARCH 7

The long awaited CBS Re
ports program on "Homosexual
ity will finally be shown on 
March 7 at 10 P.M.

Featured on the program is 
a section about Boise, Idaho, 
a national survey on socie- 
!y's attitude, professional 
opinions and several inter
views, including one with Hal 
C a H  of San Francisro Matta
chine and another with author 
Gore Vida^.

.  ^  STYLES FOR MEN

^  t N T E R N A T t O N A L

JAtME DEL ROSARtO 1219 Market Street — San Francisco, Catifornia HEmiock 1-1210
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My sincere thanks to the 
hearty souls Oscar, Perry 
George, Charlie, and those 
unnamed for their hard work 
while braving the rain and 
sleet of January 21st to make 
the Sirporium pickup.

The Sirporium pickup day 
this month is March 18th. 
Check your corners,basements, 
closets, etc., for that old 
T.V. set, radio, or what have 
you, to keep up the supply of 
goods that help support SIR.

Phone for information about 
your salable used goods to 
the Sirporium 626-9752, or 
bring them into the store at 
525 Hayes Street.

Charlie Davis

WE RECOMMEND 
RADiO DtSPATCHED

FOR SPEEDY SERVtCE

= 673-1414

2155 POLK STREET  *  PHONE: 775-9544

DINNERS: TUES. - SAT., 6 TO 11 P.M. 

SUNDAY BRUNCH: 11 A.M. TO 3 P.M.

YOUR HOSTS:

BARBA RA  - FRANK - JACK  - LEO

REAGAN TALKS SEX
P . LANE

On January 17, 1967, the San Francisco Examiner reported 
that Gov. Reagan had declared a war on crime. Reagan urged 
the Legislature to:
fallow cities and counties to enact local lavs to meet lo
cal problems.'

He said that his first proposal would permit thorough po
licing of local jurisdictions,

especially in the area of vice, sex offenses, and of
fenses against public decency.'
One might, ask why Reagan needs new legislation.
He needs it in order to overturn the effect of a 1962 

California Supreme Court case which held that only the State 
(and not local governments) had the right to pass laws re
garding sexual conduct. in Re Lane 18 Cal 2d. 99 (1962)

In a 5 to 2 decision, the Supreme Court of California held 
that a Los Angeles ordinance making sexual conduct between 
persons not married to each o:hot criminal., was in conflict 
with Sta;.'" law, ir that the State !tndprr--onmted (talker 
"Vf'r) the fi'-ld, and that Article Xi s^c. 11 of the Califor
nia Constitution applied to make t'*e ordinance invalid. 
That section of the constitution makes local laws invalid 
where they impose regulation in areas pre-empted by State 
laws. !*he court tom! tltatth*- state ha-*. taken over the 
area of* sexual legislation pointing to the act that there 
are Go penal code sections dealing with the criminal aspects 
of sexual activity.

Ihe defendant, Miss Lane, was convicted o: resorting" on 
j marges (ll of violating sec. -\l.07 of the Los Angeles 
Municioil Code !.2) which prohibited ;ust ueut everything 
"ven in private. Miss Lane had committed t-bccr-mc in her 
own home. the ordinance spoke in vague ter...sot intent to 
commit '.ewdacts.' Thus, even kissing and petting might be 
construed an the major element of the crime.

Rea-tan is proposing to nullify the effect of the Lane 
— case. He wants to allow any city, town, or county to pass 

faw^\regu!atint morality. The full meaning of the proposal 
is appai'C-rn.— it one realizes that most of the local or
dinances which wou^l result will be like ti;e one in the Lane 
case in that. t.!;e' ignore constitutionally protected rights 
and lend to encourage their violation.

the ordinance in the Lane case might have been attacked on 
the constitutional grounds of "vagueness,* or on the basis 
of an invasion ol the right to privacy, see Griswold v 
Connecticut L. 3. '*79 (1965)- It might also have been
held invalid as violating other personal rights which cer
tain jurists now feel are protected by the 9th. Amendment. 
Griswold v. Conn. ibid at 492. However, the fact that there 
may be constitutional arguments made against a law doesn't 
prevent its use. The fact that one has a right of appeal 
does not protect one from arrest or the onus of a record.

Continued on Page 11

has trained professiona) bartenders avaitabte for private parties

PHONE: SU 1-1571
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by Dorr Jones
The first day of February,

1967, brought with it the 
challenge of a new year for 
the Society for Individual
Rights.... a year which could
easily be one of the most im
portant to the organization. 
Relative to the continuing 
expansion of membership and 
activities, it certainly 
promises to be a busy year 
for the society's second 
president. The founding ex
ecutive, Bill Beardemphl, did 
an excellent job, and it will 
be a difficult task to suc
ceed him. Active in the 
homophile movement since 
195S, I consider my election 
as president a unique step 
forward at a time when I had 
given thought to the content
ment of just being a member 
of the "old guard!"

In considering the problems 
and goals of this organiza
tion nine points come to mind 
which should have our immedi
ate attention: I) Community 
involvement is imperative!

Homophile activities should 
be only one part of any mem
ber's interests and responsi
bilities toward other human 
beings, and the center's pro
gram should reflect this 
broadness of scope by serv
ing the needs of the whole 
Bay Area; 2) The importance 
of changing our archaic pen
al* code should have a high 
priority rating in our ef
forts toward creating a bet
ter and healthier society. 
England has finally made pro
gress, so has Illinois. Why 
not California and other 
States? 3) If we really have 
sixty to ninety thousand 
homosexuals in the Bay Area, 
one possible and powerful 
solution to some of the daily 
problems we face in trying to 
lead our private lives is the 
development of a strong po
litical force. This is an 
important year for San Fran
cisco with the election in 
November. If* there was any 
one thing I remember as most 
significant about Jose Sarria 
and his shows at the old 
Black Cat, it was his con
stant plea which began "U- 
nited we stand.... ". .The

foundations exist in a number 
of excellent organizations we 
didn't have even five years 
ago, so now we're ready to 
build a power block. Support 
the political committee in 
its efforts to register vo
ters!

The other six points are 
self-explanatory projects: a 
legal defense fund; improved 
public relations; committee 
strengthening; a responsible 
fiscal policy; more social 
and business services for 
members; and much membership 
growth.

SIR has been criticized for 
many reasons, and this is to 
be expected in any growing 
organization. As a whole, I 
think it is a remarkably 
healthy structure, but any 
group needs to re-examine its 
methods and objectives at 
this stage in development. 
Procedures which worked suc
cessfully for the first three 
years may not continue to do 
so, and we need to take firm 
positive action on these com
plaints and suggestions.

You do not have to be a 
Continued on Page 23

FEMALE !MPERSONATORS : 
#M r. CricRef 

#Pat Montc!air

#  GO-GO DANCERS: 

#Jack , Russ & Cher! 

#  TOPLESS DANCERS !

HAW. BACON. SAUSAGE - 3 EGGS - $1.50 

STEAK AND 3 EGGS - S!.?5 

HAMBURGERS AND FRtES - H.2S

# N e w  Show starts March 4th

#  YO UR HOST: MtCHAEL DAVtD 

#  OPEN 1 A.M . - CLOSE 6 A.M . - 1 DRtNK M )N!M UM

HH €LW K* H H  HMMY 75 s o



MARCH 1Closed Membership Meeting 8pn? 
Membership Committee 7pm

MARCH 2 
Social Committee 8pm 
MARCH 3
Conversation Group 8pm 
Production Committee 8pm

MARCH 4
SIR Skiers at Sugar Bowl 
Saturday Social Dance 9pm 

MARCH 5Membership Committee 
Workshop 3pm-6pm 
Hiking Group Sam 
Bridge Group 7:30pm

MARCH 6 Sirporium Workshop at 
525 Hayes Street 8pm 
Ballroom Dance Group 8pm 
VECTOR Committee 7:30pm 
T.G.Auction at Febes 9pm
1ARCH 7Art Group 8pm 
CBS-TV Special on Homo
sexuality 10pm
Ski Group 8pm (phone673-6390)

MARCH 8 Political Committee 7:30pm 
Center Committee 7pm

MARCH 9 ^
SIR Religious Committee and 
CRH Orientation Meeting 8pm 
Social Committee 8pm

MARCH 10 
Conversation Group 8pm

MARCH 11 
Saturday Social Dance 9pm 

MARCH 12 
Bridge Group 7:30pm 

MARCH 13 
Sirporium Workshop at

__525^Mayes Street 8pm
Bailroo!i>^Uance Group 8pm 
Publications Corĥ itLee 8nm 
T.G.Auction at iiangover9pi 

MARCH 14Art Group 8pm 
Public Relations Committee at 
1256 Page Street .̂ 1 8pm

MARCH 15 
Membership Committee 7pm 
Community Center Committee 7pm 
Open Membership Meeting 8pm

MARCH 16
Social Committee 8pm
MARCH 17
Conversation Group 8pm

MARCH 18 
SIR Skiers at Dodge Ridge 
Saturday Social Dance 9pm 

MARCH 19
D.O.B. Brunch llam-3pm 
Membership Committee Workshop 3pm-6pm 
Hiking Group 9:^5am (phone346-0l67) 
Bridge Group 7:30pm

MARCH 20 
Sirporium Meeting 8pm 
Ballroom Dance Group 8pm 
T.G.Auction at Ebbtide 9pm 

MARCH 21
Art Group 8pm
Public Relations Committee at 
1256 Page Street r̂l 8pm 

MARCH 2 2

MARCH 23* """
Social Committee 8pm

MARCH 24Conversation Group 8pm
MARCH 2 5 
Saturday Social Dance 9rm

MARCH 26 Bridge Group.7:30pm
MARCH 27 
Sirporium Workshop at 
525 Hayes Street -pm 
Ways and Means Committee 6:30pm 
Ballroom Dance Group 8pm 
Publications Comt.iitu?:.- ^pm 
T.G.Auction at 

MARCH 28
Art Group 8pm 
Public Relations Commi::^- 
1256 Page Street *ri 

MARCH 29
Community CenLer Commict;-;?

MARCH 30

MARCH 31
Conversation Group 8pm 
'The Women' by the Coits ^pm

For further information on 
listed activities call SIR 
Center: 781-1570.
Office Hours: 11:00 - 7:00

page!!
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ELECHON
byJ. Bradley
On Wednesday, February 1st 

the membership of SIR elected 
Dorr Jones to serve as their 
President for the coming 
year. Other executive offi
cers for the year will be 
Kevin McAree, Vice-President; 
Pat Kelley, Secretary; and 
Roger Jenkins, Treasurer. 
Those elected to Chairman
ships of their various com
mittees were Fred Hardt, Com
munity Center Committee; E- 
vander Smith, Legal Commit
tee; Everett Hendrick, Polit
ical Committee; George Men
denhall, Public Relations 
Committee; Chuck Thayer, Pub
lications Committee; Perry 
George, Small Activities Com
mittee; Jack Miller, Social 
Committee; and Bill Beardem- 
phl, VECTOR Committee. Each 
of the above will also sit as 
members of the SIR Board of 
Directors in addition to 
their regular duties as com
mittee chairmen.

The election of February 
1st climaxed a month of cam
paigning by 26 candidates and 
represented a distinct depar
ture from former _SIR elec
tions The procedures insti
tuted this year were set up 
under a resolution recently 
passed by the membership. 
Provisions of the resolution 
included that nominations for 
Executive and Board positions 
first be made at the Closed 
Membership Meeting in Janua 
ary. Campaign speeches as 
well as a question and answer 
period were provided as part 
of the regular Open Meeting 
in January. Previously, cam
paign speeches had be-en made 
the evening of the elections 
and under this sustem it was 
felt the time limdt had been 
too severe. Th^s year the 
membership was able to con
duct regular SIR business 
while the ballots were being 
counted. Balloting under the 
supervision of the Membership 
Committee began Wednesday 
morning and ended at 10:30 
that evening. Absentee bal
lots were provided for those 
unable to reach the Community 
Center the day of the elec
tions .

In addition to the regular 
business of the evening, SIR 
members heard a final address 
by outgoing President, Bill 
Beardemphl. Since Bill has 
served the past two years as 
SIR's first and only Presi
dent, his address chrinicled 
not only his own Presidency, 
but the his^ony of SIR as 
well. Reiterating the in
credible growth of the organ
ization Bill stressed the 
importance of the acquisition 
last April of the Community's 
own Center, the improved re
lations between the Community 
and the public at large (in
cluding the police, city 
health department, and the 
various news media and the 
church) and the success of 
the National Planning Confer
ence of Homophile Organiza
tions held in San Francisco 
last August, which SIR first 
proposed a year and a half 
ago. Perhaps no other single 
statement was as impressive 
as that of the current SIR 
membership of S5U members - a 
membership larger than any 
other homophile organization. 
Warning against the danger 
of complacency, however, Bill 
urged SIR to still greater 
membership involvement and to 
an end to factionalism within 
the organization.

The final order of business 
for theeveping was the nomi
nation and eTecTs^on of the 
Ways and Means Commit te-e-^or 
the coming year. Nomination's^ 
were made from the floor and 
balloting began immediately 
Elected to the Ways and Means 
Committee were Don Bruno, 
Kevin Harper, Larry Little
john and Bill Plath. With 
major business of the evening 
completed, the meeting ad
journed. Members filed to 
the rear of the Center for 
coffee, to socialize and con
gratulate the new officers. 
Everyone seemed in agreement 
that under the new election 
procedures enthusiasm this 
year remained at an all time 
high throughout the campaign
ing .

Now....on with the work!

ED<TOR)AL
With the first major elec

tion change in SIR, a new 
staff is taking oveir the pro
duction of Vector. It is the 
desire of this committee to 
build upon the fine work that 
has already been accomplished 
by Ken Arnold. We cannot 
praise too highly, persons of 
'Ir. Arnold's caliber, who 
have taken the time from a 
tremendously busy schedule to 
devote their talents toward 
the furthering of the homo
phile movement. To all the 
persons that have put out 
Vector these last two years 
we express gratitude. We 
shall dedicate ourselves to 
the good traditions that have 
been established.

The future holds promise 
for us to produce a greater 
publication. The staff and 
management of Vector pledges 
to the members of SIR that we 
will expand and improve 
wherever possible, to serve 
our community.

FRENCH CARtBBEAW! 
BORA BORA! 
ACAPULCO!

OR 
MAYBE 

THE 
CANARY !SL.

OR
SOMETHtNS 

WILDER?

Norman Forrester — 981-2484

FREE DELIVERY AIRLINE TICKETS 
BUSINESS & PERSONAL TRAVEL

2 *  **  *  * *<
*
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Pear Editor:
I am proud of the name of 

thiA organization, THE SOCI
ETY FOR IMPIt/IPUAi. RIGHTS. 
But, doeA it mg.an exactly 
what it AayA? I underAtand 
it to mean the individual 
rightA of a.M homoAexua^A. 
Cou^d I have. miAAed the 
point? If not, the organiza
tion iA for ma^e and femafe 
homoAexua^A; right? There 
AhouZd be no prejudice a- 
gainAtoneAex by the other, 
through SIR. If there are any 
meetingA, danceA or other 
({uncttoMA which practice pre- 
/udiciaf actionA becauAe of 
perAonA Aex, then Auch func- 
tionA Ahouid not at â .f be 
announced through SIR, unfeAA 
through a perAonaf ad in 
t/ECTOR. So I fee^ that meet- 
ingA Auch aA the Conve^Aatton 
Group, which exc^udeA certain 
perAonA, AhouZd have no piace 
onSIR'A calendar and no in
formation Ahou^d be given 
over SIR'A telephone unfeAA 
it iA Atated that theAe meet- 
ingA are done by a private 
perAon. OtherwiAe we deAtroy 
the whoZe purpoAe of the Aup- 
poAed^y SOCIETY FOR IMPIt/IPU- 
AI RIGHTS. Jerry Tucker
Pear Editor:
At thiA time, I woufd ^ibe 

to uAe t/ECFOR to thank a^f 
the people who voted for me, 
and I hope that the people 
who didn't vote for me wi^f 
be a ^itt^e more AatiAfied 
with me at the end of the 
year. I wif^ try to pfeaAe 
aA many people aA poAAib^e. 
Mith the intereAtA of a^^ the 
membarA in mind, I wou^d ^ike 
to propoAe myAeff aA a ^iaAon 
between the memberA and the 
Board of PirectorA. Any mem
ber who haA a compfaint, con
crete propoAaZ or conAtruc- 
tive criticiAm Ahou^d Aend 
theAe into me perAona^^y (c/o 
SIR) and I w i ^  f u ^ y i n -  
veAtigate theAe ^etterA and 
refer them to the proper com
mittee or if neceAAary, to 
the Board of PirectorA for 
action.

P^eaAefeeZ f r e e t o u A e m e  
aA a ^inh to your Board of 
PirectorA.

Kevin Macre

Reagan Talks Sex (cont. from p.9)

Many persons cannot or do not appeal either for lack of 
funds or in order to avoid further notoriety. Thus the im
plications of Reagan's proposal are very serious. His pro
posal would create conditions under which harassment could 
become even more widespread and constitutional violations 
would be given the shelter of the law.

Footnotes:
(1) "The evidence in support of the convictions was that in 
each case, defendant went from her living room to her bed
room in her own home, for the purpose of having sexual in
tercourse with a male to whom she was not married."
In Re Lane, ibid, at 102.
(2) "No person shall resort to any...room, rooming house, 
lodging house, residence, apartment house, hotel....for the 
purpose of having sexual intercourse with a person to whom 
he or she is not married, or for the purpose of performing 
or participating in any lewd act with any such person." 
Section 41.07 Los Angeles Municipal Code.

Another Los Angeles ordinance which may be used should 
Reagan's proposal become law, is now on the books. "Loiter
ing by Persons of Lewd Or Immoral Character - It shall be 
unlawful for the owner, manager, or person having supervi
sion or control of any place of business, to permit or allow 
persons of known lewd, immoral, or dissolute character, sex- 
perverts of any type, or convicted persons....to loiter, ha
bitually frequent, or remain in such places of business.' 
Los Angeles Municipal Code ^1.11.2(a) emphasis supplied.
This statute, if enforced, could close every gay bar or bus
iness in Los Angeles.

E d  &  W t a r r c n T r v t k s

A Truck for ANY Need

+ G e n $ ra ! H a v t i n g  * B a s e m e n t C !e a n in g

24 HOUR SERV!CE 285-3097

RelaxAcizor.
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SECRETARY'S

CORNER

by Pat Kelley
One of the major plans of 

my campaign for election was 
that I would keep the member
ship informed of Board and 
Membership Resolutions that 
had not been fulfilled by the 
persons repsonsible. In do
ing this, I will not play 
favorites or put special em
phasis on any person or Com
mittee .

In this, my first column, I 
have selected 3 resolutions 
because I feel them to be of 
great importance. By the 
next issue of VECTOR, I hope 
to have all problem areas 
listed by date and will pro
ceed in that order unless 
there are any of outstanding 
importance. I will, in fol
lowing reports indicate the 
action that has been taken 
since the last report.

The first resolution is 
placed first^only because it 
was enacted by the Member
ship. In August )966, th^ 
Membership directed by Reso
lution that the Community 
Center Committee install a 
buzzer-lock system on the two 
doors leading into the main 
hall. This buzzer system 
will be operated from the of
fice. On february 11th, I 
placed a request in the Board 
box of the Community Center 
committee asking what had 
been done and what action was 
contemplated. ^ This should 
have posed no problem since 
the new Chairman was Sub- 
chairman of the Committee 
prior to/his election to the 
Board. I have received no 
reply.

The second resolution was 
passed by the Board June 28, 
1966. It directed the Public 
Relations Committee to pre
pare the yearly Directional 
Report for publication as 
soon as possible. The docu
ment was published for 1965- 
1966. It brought immediate 
response from both persons

within and without the Com
munity. In reply to my re
quest for information from 
the new Public Relations 
Chairman, he informed me that 
he would immediately find out 
what had been done by the 
outgoing Chairman and prepare 
it as soon as possible. Fu
ture progress will be report
ed . V OThe third and last resolu
tion will, I am sure provoke 
controversy. On Nov. 8, 1966 
by Resolution #195, the Board 
set up a "Watch Dog" Commit
tee and outlined its respon
sibilities. It also passed 
another resolution, #196, 
which I will quote, "Moved 
than an interim Committee be 
established as outlined in 
Resolution #196 until such 
time as the Membership can 
elect such a Committee, the 
interim Committee to be Co- 
Chaired by Kevin McAree and 
A1 Alvarez".

This interim committee is 
still in operation and the 
membership has never been 
asked to elect the permanent 
Committee. The original res
olution names the Treasurer, 
Social Committee Chairman and 
two non-board members as mem
bers of this committee. I 
shall request that the two 
non-board members of this 
committee be elected at the 
next closed meeting. You 

-s-hould give serious thought 
to whem— -you want in this po
sition. The^e— _two persons 
well be Co-Chairm&B^of the 
committee and by Board Reso
lution #233 they will have 
the right to select 6 addi
tional persons to work on 
this committee.

At our open meeting on the 
15th, all the Board Members 
were introduced and explained 
the function of their commit
tees. Nearly all presented 
new projects that they are 
planning for the coming year.

If one half are carried to 
completion, this will be one 
of the most exciting periods 
in SIR's history. Goals have 
been set that will make SIR 
and San Francisco the acknow
ledged leaders in the Homo- 
phile Community. Everyone is 
encouraged to get on these 
committees and help push this 
work forward.

A report was given by a SIR 
member and a visitor from Los

Angeles bn the "happening" 
the police had in LA on New 
Year's Eve. It is my person
al opinion that this may well 
be the catalyst in the LA 
area that our own New Year's 
Eve Ball furnished San Fran
cisco in 1965.
I

It was announced that the 
garden area next door to the 
Contemporary Dancers on Wash
ington Street and the garage 
on the corner of Polk and Pa
cific were extremely danger
ous. The Police Department 
is aware of what is going on 
and has asked SIR and TGSF to 
help clear up this problem.

We strongly urge that this 
activity be brought to a halt 
immediately.
Our next Open Metting will 

be March 15 at 8:00 P.M.
The meeting will be called to 
order promptly. Be on time.

Open Meetings are held 
every third Wednesday of the 
month at the community center 
Members, and their guests, 
and anyone interested in the 
homophile movement and SIR 
are invited to attend.

HEALTH CLUB

Retax at 330 Ritch St 
Sauna, Steam,
Gym & Sun Deck

! M
!nn tnHKtm

Phone 392 3SS2
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^j3E ^oeo^ocie
Mme Aida Soto-Voce is now a 

;emi-retired star of the op- 
:ra and concert stage who, 
luring the apex of her career 
was the romantic toast of 
three continents. VECTOR is 
honored to have her on our 
staff to answer your quest
ions on "Matters of the 
Heart." Address all corres
pondence to Mme Aida Soto- 
Voce, 83 6th Street, San 
Francisco, California,94103 .

Dear Madam,
I am in desperate need of 

advice. I have been married 
to the same person for almost 
two years. He is very much 
in love with me, but unfor
tunately, I fell out of love 
with him several months ago.

My problem is, how can I 
break up the romance (?) 
without hurting him?

--Tired of Acting

SEAN AUSTIN 
SU R V EY S  H O M O PtH LES
by LARRY CARLSON

Sean Austin, a graduate 
student of psychology pur
suing his Master's Degree at 
San Francisco State College, 
is presently engaged in a 
most interesting research 
project which he will submit 
for his degree.

Since September, 1966, Mr. 
Austin has been busy inter? 
viewing male homosexuals from 
the Bay Area between the ages 
20-40. Many of these inter
views have been conducted at 
the SIR Community Center; the 
subjects have mostly been 
volunteers from SIR. The in
terview sessions are confid
ential, last two hours, and 
are taped for later process
ing. This writer presented 
himself as a subject and 
found that the interview con
sists of an informal discus- 

A  sion with questions regarding 
"  the history of homosexual and 

heterosexual experiences and 
attitudes. This information 
will be used to determine a

Dear Tired,
Your quandary brings to my 
reminiscence a situation that 
arose when I was singing I- 
solde in Tristan und Isolde 
with the Okmulgee Oklahoma 
Civic Opera. My Tristan was 
unbelievably fat, cross-eyed, 
and had bad breath. Because 
he had some obvious faults I 
tended to look for more. 
Then I caught myself being 
less than the great lady I 
am. I realized my Tristan 
was basically a very nice 
person. He had an exquisite 
voice and our voices blended 
beautifully.

In closing, Tired, apply a 
positive-approach and decide 
l? you can still "duet" it 
together. If you feel you 
truly cannot do this, then 
remember, "honor is the vir
tue of the truly great," and 
as tactfully as possible tell 
him the truth.

wide variety of personal, 
emotional, social and sexual 
patterns the homosexual.
By March 1, 1967, Mr. Austin 
plans to have completed sixty- 
individual interviews. As of 
this writing, he is still 
assembling and interpreting 
data for the written thesis.

Sean is utilizing the sta
tistical technique of "multi
variate analysis." This con
sists of transferring data 
from interview notes to IBM 
cards for computer analysis 
according to the coding used 
listing the personality var
iables being tested. These 
variables are fed into the 
computer against each other, 
and the Results obtained will 
give a much fuller breakdown 
of homosexual behavior pat
terns and wider diversity of 
personality structure. The 
small sampling may play some 
role in the validity of the 
results; however, this study 
Will show some very signifi
cant patterns, and it is hop
ed that it will incite other 
investigators in this field 
to promote additional res
earch in an area crying for

THE O PEN  FO RU M
by Kevin Macre
Subject for April VECTOR will 
be "The Wearing of Drag" 
(wearing of clothes of the 
opposite sex).

--Is it detrimental to the 
homophile community?

--Should it be confined 
only to theatrical produc
tions?

--Would heterosexuals ac
cept the homophile more 
readily if there was less 
drag?--Any other comments
regarding drag.

Listed above is the first 
topic in our new feature 
"Open Forum." Every month 
there will be a new topic to 
stimulate opinions and dis
cussion. Please give your 
opinions, pro and con, in a 
letter addressed to "Open 
Forum," c/o SIR, 83 6th 
Street, San Francisco, 94103. 
We will publish the more con
troversial and interesting 
letters monthly, and welcome 
suggestions for future
topics.

truthful investigations. Un
fortunately, to date, most of 
the psychological research 
dealing with homosexuality 

been beset with miscon- 
ceptrcnrs^. "One of the prim
ary draw&acJn— -trns been the 
conceptualization^^af the 
problem. When applied to a 
sample of case histories 
psychological theories con
cerned with male homosexual
ity show great deficiences in 
coping with the broad range 
of this problem." Mr. Aust
in's research inevitably is 
being presented to concept
ualize the term "homosexual" 
as being reducible to a wide 
variety of personal, social, 
and sexual patterns.

TJie original motivation for 
this research was initiated 
when Sean Austin was an un
dergraduate at Lawrence Uni
versity, Wisconsin, where he 

Continued on Page 22
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THE JUDiCiAL BRANCH OF GOVERNMENT 

WATCHDOG OF UBERTY

by Evander Smith
The legally untrained are prone to think of contract lav 

as a dry subject better relegated to the l^gal esotericest. 
Nothing could be less true. Contract lav is"the legal mel
ting pot of human endeavor. As vith all sleeping giants, 
revards avait the bold and imaginative vho demand recogni
tion. One such bold and imaginative man is a school teacher 
in Odirizzi v. Bloomfield School Dist. 246 A.C.A. 139t 
(Advance California Appeals 11-3-66).
Mr. Odorizzi vas arrested June 10 on a felony criminal 

charge of homosexual activity, and on June 11 signed a 
teacher resignation. In July the criminal charges vere dis
missed by a Superior Court judge on the grounds that no 
crime had been committed. In September the teacher sought 
to resume his employment but vas rejected by the School.

The teacher sued for declaratory relief based on his re
signation having been obtained by undue influence and given 
at a time vhen he lacked capacity to make a valid contract. 
Specifically, the teacher declared lie vas under such severe 
mental and emotional strain at the time he sighed his resig
nation; having just completed the process of arrest, 
questioning by the Police, booking and release on bail, also 
going 40 hours vithout sleep, that he vas incapable of ra
tional thought or action. While he vas in this condition, 
unable to think clearly, the superintendent of his district 
and the principal of his school came to his apartment. They 
said they vere trying to help him and had his best interests 
at heart, and that he should take their advice and imme
diately resign his teaching position. They also cajoled the 
teacher into believing that there vas no time to consult an 
attorney, and that if he did not resign immediately, the 
district vqu^d suspend him and publicize the sex arrest 
causing him "to suffer extreme embarrassment and humilia
tion' ; but that if he resigned^*t_once the incident vould be 
kept quiet and vould not jeopardize^hTs^EhaQces of getting 
another teaching job. The plaintiff stated th^tdue to his 
faith and confidence in their representations, he allowed 
the school authorities to substitute their vill and judgment 
for his ovn, thereby obtaining the contested resignation.

The appellate court agreed that there had been undue in
fluence, and in effect, vitiated the resignation. Undue 
influence, as used here, is a shorthand legal phrase used to 
describe the persuasion vhich tends to coerce; persuasion 
vhich overcomes the vill vithout convincing the judgment. 
The hallmark of such persuasion is high pressure, a pressure 
vhich vorks so strongly on mental, moral, or emotional veak- 
ness that it approaches coercion. In this sense, undue in
fluence has been called overpersuasion. A party may be led 
but not driven, and his acts must be the offspring of his 
ovn volition - not the record of someone else's.

The dif/ference betveen legitimate persuasion and excessive 
pressure, like the difference betveen seduction and rape, 
rests to a considerable extent in the manner in vhich the 
parties go about their business.

To assist our readers in discerning vhether rape or rap
ture is occurring in their ovn contract lives, here are some 
general guidelines: (l) is the discussion of the transac
tion at an unusual or inappropriate time; (2) is the con
summation of the transaction occurring in an unusual place;
(3) is there an insistent demand that the business at hand

FtME DEStCNS AMD tMPORTS

777 Bridgeway Te!: 332-1540

i  SteMô  !
c E  C i V t C  C E N T E R
<=S CLEANERS & 

TAtLORS

S1ER
Lturday^ phone; 86'-44?0

DON S SERVtCE
Just to remind you that Don 
Miesen, his helpers, truck, 
tools, and equipment

are always available to help:

*Moving 5 Hauling 
*Basement $ Attic Cleaning 
*Yard Work 
*Painting
*Home Repairs 
*Household Cleaning 

Etc.

Call for Guaranteed Estimates
Continued on Page 23 New Number: 392-5529
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767  Market St. Suite 501 

Sen Francisco,Calif. 94103 

Phone: G A  1-0645

T.G. AUCT!ON 

SEMES ^
Items as varied as some

one's old evening dress or a 
charming Chinese lamp will go 
on the auction block for the 
Tavern Guild's March auc
tions. Income will benefit 
several homophile organiza
tions as well as the legal 
defense fund in Los Angeles. 
All are urged to bring items 
to be auctioned. Here is an 
opportunity for lots of 
laughs in a fun event.

The auction series began 
February and will continue 
through April. This month's 
places and dates a^e:

March 6 ___ "Febes"
March 13...."Club Hangover"
March 20___ "Ebbtide"
March 27...."Rendezvous"

WHATEVER HAPPENED 

TO UTTLE ANN!E FANNtE ?
by JOHN BRADLEY

If Gene Marine, writing in the February issue of Ramparts, 
did not so consistently confuse cause with effect, his 
article on the influence of homosexuality on American cul
ture would nearly perfect. Although smacking at times of 
those treatments of THE PROBLEM similar to the TIME/LIFE ilk 
nonetheless, "Who's Afraid of Little Annie Fanny?" is 
always enjoyable reading. Mr. Marine, by the way, just ex- 
hudes healthy heterosexuality and reminds his readers con
tinually that although others may find Camp and Pop Art ob
jectionable, he enjoys it. He's for Andy Warhol and Edward 
Albee: he just wishes they weren't all that is currently 
available in the contemporary American Cultural arena.

As I say, I enjoyed Mr. Marine's article immensely...right 
down to that part about Bette Davis and Joan Crawford 
having at least been Real Women! As does Mr. Marine, I, too, 
find approximately 90 % of American advertising either 
crudely suggestive or appallinqlv juvenile; I, too. find my
self wishing that not all female characters in current 
Broadway fare were bitches and/or dolts; and 1 agree that
Playboy --  rather than ennobling sex -- in reality degrades
it by reducing women, themselves, to the role of mere 
sexual objects. Nonetheless, despite all this agreement, 
one aspect of the article did disturb me.

Mr. Marine is primarily concerned about the portrayal, the 
image, the treatment of women and the continuing and growing 
tendency to regard women as the toys of sneering men. He 
carefully distinguishes between the merely chauvinistic 
attitude most men traditionally show the weaker sex and the 
utter contempt for women he sees homosexuals displaying. 
Such displays are reflected, according to Mr. Marine, in our 
theatre, our advertising, the world of fashion and so 
forth. American "culture" is dominated if not totally con
trolled by homosexuals.

Up to a point I would agree with him, b.)t I cannot agree 
that "The homosexual cultural takeover is turning a society 
thatwas^&exu^lly sick to begin wit!) into a pathological 
horror." I am wjj. 1ing to concede that society may be sick 
and I am even willing to*^g^so far as to admit that there 
are many sick homosexuals. Tobonclude from 'hese general
izations that homosexuals are dictating the sick tastes of a 
nation, however, is to accuse the chill of being responsible 
for the cold: the chill may be another symptom of the ill
ness, but it's certainly not the cause.

If homosexuals have an influence in fields of fashion, 
theatre, advertising, is it not as a result of some in- 
sideous Masterplan. As Mr. Marine himself admits, i is 
simply because there are precious tew businesses that accept 
homosexuals for what thev atf. Ji they hav<- an influence 
disproportionate* to tht'ir numbers m  thesr* fi< lf.s, all rhat 
society need do is begin accepting homosexuals in other are
as of employment where ihey are equally qualified. te art* 
all aware, however, that before society is to initiate such 
revolutionary change in its attitudes it will first have to 
cure itself of some of its own hangups, and until that time 
there undoubtedlv will be hftmosexuals flocking to Broadway. 
Madison Avenue and New York Times Magazine.

Anain, 1 must emphasize that Mr. Marine notes ail of this 
for himself, but he continually p!.iccs himself in a position 
similar to that of the little bny wanting to have his cake 
and eat it too. After having carefully established his 
credential as a swinging liberal, in effect he invariably 
manages to qualify his hipniness wit!) some additional whin-

Continued on Page 23
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Contrary to any misunderstanding or misinformation, the butk of the work during 
my stay tn the hosptta), March 15,1966 to Juty 4,1966, was produced by Mr. Vatdcs.

He was my onty steady cmptoycc from the fourth of Ju h  1966 untit December 15, 
I96^at which ttme he returned to his job in Los Rngctcs.

I wish to express my gratttudc and thanks for his hctp, high catibcr of workman' 
ship and unquestionabtc integrity during my iHncss.

Exctusivcty owned, operated and supervised by Tom Uttcy since 1961.
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Bush Births 
Beautifut
Bouncy "Boyfriend"
by RtCHARD ROWLAND

Bush Hunter gave birth last 
night to a bouncing, loud, 
'Bov Friend." Seldom has a 
birth been so well directed. 
It was witnessed by an appre
ciative capacity audience in 
the S.I.R. Community Center. 
The baby is healthy and vig
orous. I fell m  love with it 
and I know you will. It was 
pure Camp of the highest or
der and if you are not enter
tained by this show, even the 
resurrection will be of no 
use to you. It's light, it 
bubbles, it glows!

Not all of the members of 
the cast will be recognized 
as there are several new-com
ers who came on like the 
Statue of Liberty on the 
Fourth of July. That wasn't 
Alice Ghostly playing ..-.<cy. 
It was John Simo wlttise char
acterization was the most de
lightful and entertaining 
performance I have witnessed 
in years. You can't miss 
Bill Burns as Maisie, and 
Frank Martin as Bobby,either. 
They're fresh, exciting, and 
two of the most talented peo
ple you could ever hope to 
see.

Another pair who could nev
er be left out are Charlie 
Davis as Lord Brockhurst, 
MAVIS as Dulcie. Charlie was 
priceless, and Mavis —  well 
what can you say--together or 
apart they're magi/:. It would 
be impossible t^/mention ev
eryone and not take the whole 
issue of VECTOR praising 
their performances. Martha- 
-Martha?— as Hortense, Dick 
Eckert as Fay, Jay Jones as 
Mme. Dubonnet, John Smith as 
Percy, Gene Swartz as Lady 
Brockhurst, and on and on. 
Only one word for now, SUPBRb 
The Boy Friends were charming 
and Pepe and Lolita played by 
Jack Miller and John De Leon 
did a tango to end all tan

go's.
Last, but never least, is 

Polly, played by Amatus. Un
der the circumstances, which 
this particular production 
presented, this was perhaps 
the most difficult part to 
cast, much less perform. 
Polly was a dream! No amount 
of praise would suffice. As 
for Tony, played by Ken Fan
tastic, that's a boy friend 
no one could object to. He 
was charming ton.

Special praise should go to 
the technical crew. The sets 
by James Richey and Joseph 
Simoneau were perfect. And 
every aspect of the technical 
work showed the many hours of 
thought and effort which must 
have gone into them. We won't 
forget the Musical Director 
either. Charles Adams may not 
have been elected President 
of SvhrR-v-^but last night he 
was withoutim*ubt president 
of the piano. HiS*— drtHwmgr. 
Patty Kaye, who was also wil 
S.I.R. for the Sirlebrity Ca- 
pades, was a fine choice for 
Vice-President.

One last word. Don't miss 
it! You won't even have to 
buy a drink; The show will 
have the same effect. It's 
intoxicating!

Boy Friend 
Producer 
Reports 
Success
Because the three initially 
scheduled performances of 
"The Boy Friend" were sold 
out far in advance of opening 
night a fourth performance 
was scheduled for Sunday ev
ening. That too quickly a- 
chieved the status of "Stand
ing Room Only."

Due to the early copy date 
for VECTOR, by the time you 
read this, all four perform
ances of this smash musical 
will be in the realm of his
tory. If the pleasure of the 
many interested onlookers at 
rehearsals is any indication, 
this final weekend in Febru
ary, 1967 will be a memorable 
one in the chronicles of SIR 
and its production committee. 
The entire production is re
viewed separately in this 
issue.

The Society for Individual 
Rights is most fortunate to 
have so many people contrib
ute so much of their time, 
talent and money to insure 
the success of this large 
production. To all involved 
in this effort, and to the 
audience, sincere and heart
felt thanks. Without all of 
you working so hard it would 
have been impossible.
Charles Adams - Producer



peg* 20

Father Cromey and The Living Church
by LARRY CARLSON

Controversy has been stir
red by an article entitled, 
"The Living Church," a nat
ional magazine. The writer 
of the article is Father R.W. 
Cromey, Vicar of St. Aidan's 
Church, San Francisco.

Fr. Cromey is 35 years old 
and has been an Episcopal 
priest for 10 years. He is 
married and has 3 children. 
He has been active in the 
civil rights movement. Reg
arding the present subject, 
he is one of the founders of 
the Council on Religion and 
the Homosexual, and he is a 
member of the commission on 
homosexuality of the Diocese 
of California.

Fr. Cromey relates that 
traditional theology sees 
homosexuality as unnatural, 
perverted, and destructive, 
and he points out there is 
presently great need for ref
orm and modification of the 
Church's condemnation of hom
ophiles. Fr. Cromey writes of 
the homophile's rejection by 
his parents and society, dif
ficulty in obtaining civil 
service employment, problems 
of blackmail amT'extortion, 
police arrest and brutality, 
plus the psychological malad
justment which results from 
continual maltreatment and 
nonacceptance. He states, 
"The homosexual who lives 
under the threat of police 
harassment, alienation, and 
fear of blackmail becomes a 
crippled person, not so much 
because of his homosexuality, 
as because of society's treat
ment of̂  him." He feels that 
homosexuals are no^ more a 
threat or danger than anyone 
else attending the Church and 
probably no mofe a sinner, 
and that homophiles be accep
ted "as they are," without 
the Church trying to "cure" 
them. "We should lead the way 
in insisting that homosexuals 
be given their rights as cit
izens and be treated as human 
beings," he remarks.

Recently, a number of cler
gymen and homosexuals began a 
series of discussions for 
purposes of getting acquaint
ed and relinquishing exist

ing fallacies of thought for 
one another, and as a result 
of these consultations, the 
CRH was formed in San Fran
cisco. The board of directors 
is made up of clergy from the 
Methodist, ^Ltttheran, United 
Church of Christ, Presbyter
ian, and Episcopal Churches. 
Male and female homosexuals 
also serve on the board. The 
CRH organized primarily as an 
attempt to realize the iden
tity of the homophile in to
day's society and to provide 
an ecumenical and inter-sex
ual ministry to people who 
are deviant from generally 
accepted norms. It is the 
CRH's belief that the Church 
and society must first care
fully examine the larger 
question of "human sexuality" 
before it can effectively 
deal with homosexuality.

Following Fr. Cromey's art
icle was an editorial by Fr. 
Simcox, editor of "The Living 
Church." He commended Fr. 
Cromey "for daring to tackle 
the problem head-on, and to 
do more than talk about it." 
However, Fr. Simcox expressed 
his opinion uf homosexuality 
as "a mysterious sickness as 
well as tragic." He takes the 
stand that this "sickness" 
should— Ĵ e attacked and "to 
seek God^S— h&lp, and to use 
all available m&aAs— ta^over- 
come it." He does not a^r^e 
with Fr. Cromey that homosex 
uals should be accepted "as 
they are."

Jim Frooks, Chairman of the 
Religious Activities Commit
tee at SIR, and another SIR 
member, who wishes to remain 
anonymous, both wrote letters 
to Fr. Simcox severely crit
icizing some of the rash 
statements made in the edit
orial. Jim, to date, has not 
received any reply, but the 
other member received a per
sonal letter from Fr. Simcox 
in which there seems to be a 
contradiction of statements, 
perhaps only a matter of sem
antics. Fr. Simcox spoke of 
his personal dealings with 
homosexuals and his observat
ions in them of "sick traits" 
which this writer feels is

Continued on Page 20

PtCKETS PROTEST 

POUCE SADtSTS

by P. LAME

A group of 200 persons 
gathered in front of the 
Black Cat bar in Los Angeles 
on Feb. 11, 196?. The group 
was protesting the brutal 
beating of homosexuals and 
heterosexuals at the Black 
Cat and New Faces bars on 
New Years Eve. Up to 40 
persons marched in front of 
che Black Cat carrying signs 
of protest and outrage.

Squad cars passed by every 
few minutes and members of 
the vice squad sat in parked 
cars across the street.

Other young members of the 
vice squad, dressed in tight 
plainclothes, mingled with 
the crowd. Sgt. Gunn, who 
was the officer who led the 
brutal attacks on New Year's 
Rve, was there in plain
clothes. The moderator, Mike 
Steele, of PRIOR, thanked 
Sgt. Gunn for being there and 
making the protest rally pos
sible. Other squad cars were 
parked around the corner 
nearby awaiting a call to 
action.

Participants included 
ministers, two with their 
wives. The Rev. Alex Smith 
addressed the gathering and 
emphasized that more rallies 
would be needed if the out
rages were ever to be brought 
to public attention.

Thomas Russell, Los An
geles attorney and James Kep- 
ner, a writer, gave their 
views. Jerry Schwartz, owner 
of the Stage Door bar and a 
police officer for 18 years, 
told the crowd that he was 
ashamed for ever having worn 
the blue^
All in all, the protest 

rally was a tremendous suc
cess. Its sponsors, PRIDK, 
and the members of CRH of SC 
are to be congratulated for- 
showing Los Angeles and the 
nation that a public rally 
can be conducted anywhere. 
Participation by members of 
the clergy and the Bar pro
bably prevented police sur- 
pression which otherwise 
could have occurred.
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t h e  m a R c h

BY BtLL BEARDEMPHL

In this column we will try 
to impart some of the humor 
inadvertently contained with
in the pages of old "cookery" 
or "recipe" books. These lit
tle bibles of the good home
maker were rare and highly 
prized. Many, like my mother, 
added between their pages 
little scraps of paper that 
had the precious secret 
directions for a concoction 
that promised "ambrosia" or 
"surprise". Failures somehow, 
had to be more rationalized 
then sucess realized.

In contrast to mans largely 
inept cookery history, the 
last 20 years has brought a- 
bout a quiet but very excit
ing revolution. We can easily 
say that mankind has invented 
more new foods, started the 
use of a greater variety of 
food, and created more new 
ways to combine and prepare 
food for comsumption, in 
these 20 years then he has 
done in his million year his
tory on earth. Hopefully we 
will explore some food pre
paration techniques that will 
improve your dining pleasure. 
With practice you will not 
have to rely heavily on 
recipe if you learn tech
niques of cooking. We will, 
however, disapprove of such 
unorthodoxies as pounding 
butter with ball bats unless 
you have a most unusual use 
for buttered ball bats...
( Sorry about that Julig 
Childs) „
Our first recipe is as old 

as Rome.
HYDROMEL ^

P/hen the Joy days set in, 
ta%ce some spriny Mater; to 
three parts of Mater add one 
part of cZarified honey/ put 
this mixture in earthenware 
Messed and have it stirred 
by your slaves for a Zony 
time. Leave it out in the o- 
pen, covered Mith a cZoth for 
forty days and forty niyhts.

I would judge that the 
success of this recipe de
pends on which of your slaves 
you have stir this elixir, 
and how often you have it 
mixed. I know of one per
son who lost his favorite 
slave after he was sent out 
on a cold night to stir his 
master's hydromel. My guess 
would be that t*be honey had 
sugared and the water had e- 
vaporated, making stirring 
impossible...Rather than face 
disgrace for not being able 
to carry out his master's 
command, he disappeared.

Our second recipe is a cla
ssic.

4 # Loyp

Jnto a Madeira yZass pour 
a quarter yZass of maras
chino, a y o H  of eyy, a quar
ter yZass of cream^ a quarter 
y^ass of oZd brandy. Serve 
without mixiny seeiny to it 
that the yoZ%( of the eyy is 
not broken. The HhoZe should 
he sMaHoMed in one yM^p.

HiyhZy recommended by my 
dear friend Baron De M ....

I would however suggest not 
contemplating the drink if 
you intend to swallow it. It 
somehow manages to acquire a 
hangover stare that can be 
quite upsetting.
PUREES AND BISQUES

French^dt&fs^ learned that 
an elegant soup^Ts^a necess
ity to start any dinne 
remembering. In their search 
for great potages, they cre
ated purees and bisques. How 
I remember working in my 
first large kitchen where two 
of the thirty-five or so 
oriental"slaves" in the vege
table department would sweat 
and fume over the forcing of 
bean soup through a "China 
cap." I would never go 
through that much work at 
home. Yet I had wanted my 
home dinners to commence with 
a delectable bisque or puree.

Then I received a blender 
for a Christmas gift. It 
occurred to me one day when I 
was rushed, to put a can of 
red beans, some seasoned sau
teed onions and celery, (nev
er pur raw onions in a blend
er) a little beef base, and 
enough water to mix easily,

into my blender and see what 
would happen. I cooked the 
resulting puree, thinning 
with more water and finishing 
it with a large glass of 
sherry. The result was a red 
bean with sherry soup ident
ical to the one I had spent 
hours working over in the ho
tel. "Voila!" I felt the ed
itor of Gourmet magazine 
would be pleased with my home 
effort. He had eaten the 
same soup with his meal at 
the hotel and later praised 
it in one of his articles.

Let's review what this food 
preparation technique, making 
soup purees in a blender, ac
complishes. First waste is 
completely eliminated. Work 
is reduced and cooking time 
is shortened. Strange to say 
a better flavor and texture 
is achieved. Also it opens up 
new ideas for your soups.

You can mix a can of "Bon 
Vivant" lobster bisque, which 
is a good base but lacking in 
flavor, a cut up raw lobster 
tail, and heavy cream in the 
blender. Cook the resulting 
Bisque slowly, add good sher
ry, and a drop of red color
ing to make it a correct 
shade of pink and serve. This 
is quick, yet the result is 
as fine as the best chef can 
achieve after hours of cook
ing .

The combinations are end
less. White bpan puree, with 
fresh chopped tomatoes, 
(peeled and seeded of course) 
altd. green onions is a superb 
soup. You can now try your 
favorite flavor combinations 
yourself. I have tried Lima 
bean puree with sauterne, 
garnished with diced ham; 
cream of fresh carrot g a m  
ished with pimento; fresh 
green bean puree cooked in 
chicken broth, and many more 
with great success. Now, get 
your blender our and create a 
great soup. It is a necessity 
to elegant dining.
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men into line with current 
public thought on the issues 
involved and urged them to 
grasp the concept that they 
are servants and not masters 
of the public.
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___________________ H M -
S. Austin (cont from p.IS)

Fr. Cromey (cont from p.20)

contradictory in thought and 
implication to "sickness,'A 
the word used in his editor
ial. He closed his letter by 
stating, "You think my state
ment that homosexuality is 
mysterious, and after all, 
the words were mine. Who are 
you to tell me howtnings 
really look from my point of 
view?"

The complete copy of Fr. 
Cromey's article and the ed
itorial by Fr. Simcox can be 
read at the SIR Center off
ice. VECTOR invites any crit
icism or comments on this is
sue from its readers.

REGtONAL 

HOMOPH!LE 

CONFERENCE 

APR!L 21 - 23

L. A. Report (cont. from p.3) 
is the only I.D. I reed." He 
then dragged Bill outside and 
beat and kicked him, breaking 
his nose and cutting up his 
face. Another policeman in 
plainclothes joined in the 
kicking. Bill was left there 
lying on the pavement, unable 
to move. He was never arrest
ed or charged with anything. 
The police have since denied 
ever seeing him.

After recovering, Bill cal
led the police. Two uniformed 
police arrived, smiling broad 
ly. Bill explained what had 
happened and the police said, 
"Are you sure those men were 
policemen?" They left wish
ing Mrs. Roy a Happy New Year 
reminding her to pay her 
taxes. They never turned in 
a report.

During the course of the 
interview at Mr. Solomon's 
office, Mr. Robert Haas in
dicated that one of the off
icers had him outside, pinned 
to the ground. The officer 
held Bob's head and beat it 
against the pavement. He was 
then kicked and beaten into a 
state of shock.

Another victim was struck 
to the ground and a plain- 
clothesman was observed on 
top of the victim choking him 
to death. It is indeed rem
arkable that several persons 
were not murdered t))? the pol
ice on New Years Eve.

Interestingly enough, the 
County Courier, the arm of 
the John Birch Society, re
ported that a bartender had 
jumped over the bar and 
attacked an officer and that 
the officer was injured and 
had his spleen removed. The 
Courier showed a complete 
lack of responsibility in its 
failure to verify the facts. 
Their blatant distortion of 
fact indicates the gr6ss un
reliability of their news re
porting .

In contrast, th^ North Amer 
ican Broadcastirfg Corporation 
representing 457 affiliated 
stations, was able to verify 
our press release within two 
hours. Their director, Mr. 
Michael K. Frickson, sent a 
letter to the police com
missioners of Los Angeles de
ploring the brutality of 
their officers. Mr. Frickson 
urged the LAPP to bring its
-----------------------------  *

submitted a thesis in candid
acy for Honors at Graduation 
from that institution. He 
became extremely interested 
in abnormal psychology, and 
most of the information gath
ered for that paper was ex
tracted from published prison 
and H&sirirtal case histories. 
Mr. Austin beTiia^es that the 
employment of the mulT'rvAr- 
iate statistical technique* 
will provide a fuller picture 
of the homosexual personality 
and give a broader and more 
vivid, meaningful perspective 
into homosexual behavior pat
terns.

Sean has received much en
thusiastic encouragement from 
his co-workers and faculty at 
State College for his design 
of this experiment. SIR will
look forward to the public
ation of his findings, a copy 
of which he will submit to 
the SIR library. Mr. Austin 
has personally expressed 
deepest thanks for the coop
eration he has received from 
SIR members and officers in 
the accummulation of this da
ta, and SIR appreciates Mr. 
Austin's taking this step 
forward in an important area 
of our rapidly changing soc- 
iety. ___________________

Although some controvers)!^ 
has been stirred by a special 
voting procedure announced in 
advance, it appears that the 
Western Regional Conference 
of Homophile Organizations 
will be held April 21-23 as 
planned.

The meetings will be at a 
lodge in Pacific Palisades, 
Los Angeles 'County. The two 
major items of consideration 
will be a determination of 
the goals of the "homophile 
movement" and how these goals 
can be accomplished.

The voting procedure estab
lishes a "Homophile Organiza
tions" category for dues pay
ing groups and a general cat
egory for all others. The 
first group has one vote 
while the second group has 
one-half vote. This is where 
the controversy arises.

Reverend Kenneth A. 
Wahrenbrock of the Los 
Angeles Council on Religion 
and the Homophile is chairman 
of the planning committee.

SIR's Board has approved 
participation in the confer- 
ence and there will be a vote 
at a closed meeting soon to 
determine who shall attend as 
representatives .__________ ____



he defeat of Proposition 16
ast November.
Certainly, Dorr Jones is a 

an of many attributes and 
aluable experiences. SIR is 
ery fortunate to have such 
n immensely qualified and 
itting president for a Soc- 
ety for Individual Rights!

Dorr Jones (cont. from p. 6)
member to visit the Center or 
to attend many of the func
tions. You needn't be a m e m 
ber to work on committees, 
and even contributions of 
time and money can be "un
listed" if you wish. Perhaps 
the "building spirit" of our 
group will finally make )^ou 
want to join... If so, you 
will be welcome.

Pres. Corner Cont from pg 10

Watchdog of Liberty (cont. from p. 16)
be finished at once; (4) is there an extreme emphasis on un
toward consequences of delay; (5) the use of multiple per
suaders by the dominant side against a single servient par
ty; (6) statements that there is no time or need to consult 
financial advisors or attorneys. If a number of these ele
ments are simultaneously present, the persuasion may be cha
racterized as excessive, undue influence.
Here an individual has had the temerity to stand up for 

his rights and refused to be intimidated. This takes char
acter and integrity. It does not assure one of success or 
popularity, but to responsible men, like our example here, 
public approval is not the goal in life.

Annie Fannie (cont. from p. 17) 
ing plea for"homosexuals to please "give some of the rest of 
us a break, fellas." I feel certain that Mr. Marine is ful
ly aware that homosexuals as a minority have been waiting 
for breaks one hell of a long time and rarely if ever see 
them extended gratis. What homosexuals have attained - in 
whatever areas of business or the arts - they have attained 
by themselves and by insisting on their right to do so. My 
one plea to Mr. Marine is, please, Sir, spare us the conde
scension traditionally extended the Southern negro by the 
Southern white (They're just takihg over everything). Not 
yet, Mr. Marine - not by a long shot. Nonetheless - while 
we're all awaiting that particular Revolution - we all migHt 
take the time to read "Little Annie Fannie;" if occasionally 
missing the mark, it is still the most amusing article to 
come from Ramparts in some time.
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PHONE: *63-3*07

MARKET A DOUGLAS

BUUET1N

3 STORY TOWN HOUSE, parlor, den, 2 
bedroom, kit. (elec. stove & refri) 
patio & deck. $160.00 SU 1-1570

Remodeled, view bungalow in Diamond 
Heights. 3 Bedrooms, wall to wall 
carpeting, central heat. No pets. 
$200. Unfurnished. MI 7-7724

FLAT, unfurnished, 2 bedrooms, Fo
rest Hills area. Stove, refrig. 
Good Transportation S125 MI 7-1306

SHARE HOME: Well-furnished, own 
bedroom, ocean front. Must have 
car - no garage. Must see to appre
ciate. 30 minutes to downtown. Call 
after 5:00 p.m. 756-8869

TWO young men wish to share an apt. 
with two others. Have enough fum. 
for all. Call 873-7530 after 6 p.m

FOR SALE: 1963 Valient Convertible, 
Std. trans. with all extras. Best 
offer. MI 7-2887, Rick.

SALE OF ANTIQUES, in my basement, 
Round Table, Victorian Chairs, Man
tle for Fireplace, Cabinet: Don 
Villi, phone 346-8669

B !mperator 

B Properties, 

!nc.

SALES
&

RENTALS, 

HOMES

524 CASTRO STREET 

SAN FRANCISCO 

UN 3-!500
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